BUSINESS RESOURCE CENTER
ANALYST: TERRA ROSE

	
	
	Expenditures
	
	Revenues
	
	FTEs
	
	TLTs

	2021-2022 Revised Budget
	
	$47,030,468
	
	$44,648,124
	
	67.0
	
	0.0

	2023-2024 Base Budget Adjust.
	
	$88,146
	
	($2)
	
	0.0
	
	0.0

	2023-2024 Decision Packages
	
	$6,621,573
	
	$4,018,334
	
	1.0 
	
	0.0 

	2023-2024 Proposed Budget
	
	$53,741,000
	
	$48,667,000
	
	68.0
	
	0.0

	% Change from prior biennium
	
	14.3%
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Dec. Pkg. as % of prior biennium
	
	14.1%
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Major Revenue Sources: Internal service charges to county agencies

	Base Budget Assumptions: (1) 4% GWI in 2023 and 2024; (2) removal of one-time 2021-2022 appropriations



DESCRIPTION

The Business Resource Center (BRC) is the centralized office that maintains the enterprise business systems for King County. These include financial accounting, procurement, human resources, payroll, and budget. This office is responsible for system maintenance, upgrade, reporting, and development related to the key systems. In addition, the BRC has begun rolling out more robust analysis and reporting functions known as Business Intelligence or BI. The BRC budget is supported by internal service charges to County agencies.

SUMMARY OF PROPOSED BUDGET AND CHANGES

The 2023-2024 Executive proposed budget for BRC would increase by approximately $6.7 million, or 14.3 percent relative to the 2021-2022 Revised Budget. The proposed budget would add one FTE by converting a temporary position to an FTE that would support budget, finance, and accounting work.

Executive staff indicate that BRC central rates, which are comprised of the internal service charges to other county agencies, is projected to increase by nine percent relative to the 2021-2022 biennium. According to Executive staff, the main drivers of this increase are salaries, wages, and benefits, as well as licensing costs for the enterprise systems. 

Approximately $2.0 million in existing reserve funds would be appropriated for planning and needs assessments for BI Insights and EBS Financials and Procurement projects in preparation for projects expected to be initiated in the 2024-2025 biennium. Executive staff indicate that part of the BRC central rate model includes reserving funds for future hardware, software, and infrastructure upgrades to the County's enterprise systems. Additionally, a transfer of approximately $2.8 million to the DES Technology Capital Fund would be made to support the EBS Fixed Asset capital project. 

KEY ISSUES

Staff have not identified any issues for this budget.





